BOARD MEETING MINUTES

For May 3, 2012
Attending trustees were President Ross Saunders, Mitch Hulburt, Michael Fredrick-Martinez, Vicki Karuzas, Peggy Stecky, and Phil DeLeo.  President Ross Saunders called the meeting to order at 7:14.    

Guests included: Ryan Carlston.
President Ross Saunders distributed the meeting addenda and asked for approval.  Vicki moved to approve the agenda, and Michael seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.

President Ross gave the members time to review the minutes of the April 5, 2012 meeting and then asked for approval.  Peg moved to approve the minutes, and Mitch seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report: Michael distributed the treasurer’s report, showing an ending fund balance of $20,130.54.  Phil moved to approve the treasurer’s report as presented, and Ross seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously.   

Old Business:
Shutter Installation: Peggy reported that her class will complete and install the shutters on the remaining  three windows.  They will completed by the annual meeting on May 19. 

Pea Gravel in Kids’ Toys and Swings: Ross will have gravel delivered by annual meeting, and ask membership to help spread it under the kids’ toys.     

Garbage Issues: Neighbors have been filling the park dumpster with home and remodel garbage.  Ross informed the board that he has ordered signs reading: “No Out of Park Garbage is Allowed”.  He will install it at the dumpster before our annual meeting 

Ropes Around Swimming Area: Ross will check with Vicki to see if we have some ropes and floats in storage.  We may have to wait until lake goes down in order to install ropes.  

Stump Grinding:  The board discussed removing the partial stump in the parking area.  Peggy received a bid for $150 to remove the stump.  She will seek a second bid.  

Restroom Time-Lock Door Latches: Ross has yet to receive a bid from our vendor because he cannot be at the park during the day to meet with the vendor.  Peg and Mitch volunteered to meet the vendor during daytime hours. 

Pedestrian Gate Bollards: Jack has completed building the bollards, and is waiting for better weather to install them.  
Basketball Court Repair: Jack has received a bid of $14,000 to resurface and repaint the basketball court.  CJ volunteered to contact the City of Auburn Parks Department about the resurfacing costs at Game Farm Park.  We are still waiting for her findings.    

New Business:

Annual Meeting Preparations: Peg volunteered to get an agenda and the minutes of last year’s annual meeting to Keely Saunders for copying for our May 19th annual meeting.

Park Summit Meeting:  Phil announced the city will host a park summit meeting on May 7th and are asking citizens concerned about park space and usage to attend the meeting at 7:00 p.m. at the city’s Justice Center.

Parking Stickers:  Ross announced that at our annual meeting he will stress the importance of using Inlet Island parking stickers this year, as we will tow cars not identified as member cars.

Chain Across End of Park:  Ross noted that car owners continue to use the boat ramp access to drive onto the lawn in our park for picnic gatherings.  He suggested we revisit the idea of running a chain or other barrier across the north end of the lawn next to the boat ramp.  Ross will get a bid for this project.
Dock Repairs:  Vicki stated that a brace was missing from the dock and should be replaced.  Ross volunteered to review the damage and get a bid if required.
Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:14.
The next board meeting will be on June 7th.  

See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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